

Senior Athlete Committee Meeting. December 1, 2025 Start Time 7:30pm via WYSI Zoom

Attendance- Chelsea Dees, Anna Baxter, Kayleigh Hood, Roy Runion

Call to Order- Roy at 7:37pm

Old Business-

- Zones- None
- Senior Trip- None
- Recruiting- Add more about the NCAA and Swim Cloud to the Senior Year checklist.

New Business-

- Zone Practices- Great Idea, but concerned about traveling/locations. It was suggested to have an East and West practice to keep traveling more central for those participating. Coaches selected by May 1st, but open up the application process starting in January and keep them open until the end of March with reminder emails once a month. Those that are interested have them come to activities at winter championships. Start letting parents know in January options to be chaperones and those incentives. Have a parents meeting on Saturday between prelims and finals at winter championships so parents know the expectations and can ask questions, meet the potential coaches and swimmers. The girls suggested a luncheon to encourage parents/swimmers to stay. They were going to look at options in Gillette since there's no Chick-Fil-A. Then add another meeting at summer championships to go over the trip and potentially fill any spots. We want to include those that are close to having a cut to encourage them to try. It was discussed on what the cut off should be and decided the swimmer needs to have an A cut to be considered. Chelsea will get with Mary Ellen and check times with the new standards sheet to make sure A times are close enough. We need to have this information all together to be ready to send out email in January to parents and coaches, possibly have a link on WYSI with the other times. Have a times sheet for parents to see who's close and who's qualified. Roy suggested tabling discussion of practices for east and west until Feb as we build a list of potential swimmers.
- Zone Team Bonding at Championships- Chelsea suggested having team bonding activities in between prelims and Finals, and leaving it open to the swimmers on Choice of day based on their races. The girls suggested having food and some games and to be able to hang out. Saturday would be combined with the parents meeting. We will need to check to see if the Gillette pool would have a space available for us to use for this purpose.
- Emergency Meeting- We'll have an answer by Dec 5, 2025. Plan B is hosting the meet in Boise, Id. Everyone was happy with it, potentially moving to Boise, as they had fun last year there. Carmel time updates for their March meet.

End of Meeting- Chelsea made a motion to end the meeting and Roy seconded that motion.

End of meeting at 8:14pm